Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes of Meeting 14 December 2011

Meeting held at Beartown Tap, Congleton

Attending:  Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW), Val Scaresbook (VS), Alex Scaresbrook (AS), Mathew Axford (MA) Bob Norton (BN)

Chairman's Report

MA was acting as temporary chair as post is unfilled.

Subject of cycle route signage.  Town council definitely has the money for the making of the signing of cross-town route. 

PH has done survey with Cheshire East Highways and will meet them again to finalise the positioning. Part of the deal is that the Cycling Campaign will put up the signs. PH and IW to do a final survey in the new year. Mike Dageley from Sustrans suggested double sided signs but the feeling is that any new input at this late stage could overcomplicates things and the signs have too be sorted by April 2012 .

Route 73 now been redesignated 573 by Sustrans and they will renumber all the signs between Davenham and Congleton - if necessary members of the Campaign could help with this as it will only involve applying stick on numbers.

Central government has made available money for upgrading paths and bridleways. Full details not yet available but likely that Cheshire East will administer the money so could be an ideal time to apply for the Solly Crescent desire path to be surfaced properly.

MA - What happens to the group now? BN says we should have a permanent chair after the suggestion was made of the possibility of a revolving chairperson. We will have to refer our constitution to see if this is possible. VS says it is very important to ensure we have a central point of contact, i.e. a chairperson.

BN made a case for the campaign to be affiliated to the Congleton Cycling Club and says not all their rides are competitive and the do a have a programme of social rides.

Why are we doing this? So people interested in cycling can come together. Encouraging people to cycle socially and for commuting and help campaign to encourage better cycling provision and facilities in Congleton.

Cycling does occasionally have an image problem (either "greens" or lycra clad cyclists and this can discourage some people.

BN say Congleton U3A has three cycling groups and thinks regular programme of rides is the best way of encouraging cycling.

MA suggested we continue this year without a chair. PH says membership renewal is due in January. MA suggested a letter goes out with the membership renewal reminder asking members how they would like us to proceed, would they be willing to help in any capacity with the Campaign. PH will draft letter/questionaire and enclose with membership reminders.

Also will ask people about our name - maybe we should drop the "Campaign" and just call ourselves Cycle Congleton? 

PH also says we have a presence with the Congleton Sustainability group which AS often attends and have been invited to their next carbon reduction meeting.

Next Meeting:  February 7th 2012  8pm at the Beartown Tap
